

September 17, 2020

Dear Community Resident or Property Owner,

You are receiving this letter because you live in or own property along Blair Drive, Kelly Drive, or Dowd Drive, south of Overpass Road in Pasco County.

A new interstate interchange at I-75 and Overpass Road is about to begin construction. The construction of this interchange requires changes to the roadways in your community (please see the graphic included with this letter).

Blair Drive will be extended to the west from the southern end to connect with Old Pasco Road. Construction of the Blair Drive extension is expected to begin in the next few weeks. Once the new roadway is built and opened to traffic, access to Overpass Road at the northern end of Blair Drive will be removed. In addition to these changes, the roadways in the neighborhood will also be rehabilitated. Please watch for construction vehicles and use caution as roadway conditions may change frequently.

The onsite project team will closely monitor the contractor's work to make sure access to your community is maintained during construction. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Marty Sanchez, PE, by phone at 813-538-4221 or by email at mrsanchez@hntb.com.

Information and graphics about the new interchange is available on the project webpage located at https://www.fdottampabay.com/project/457/432734-2-52-01. We encourage you to sign up for email alerts there and visit the page often to see progress photos.

We look forward to providing this needed transportation improvement to this rapidly growing area of Pasco County.

Sincerely,

Kevin Sumner

Project Manager | Engineering Services

P: 352-523-2411, Ext. 1621 | ksumner@pascocountyfl.net

Blair Drive Extension and Neighborhood Road Improvements

